

### 'Be safe, be kind.

Listen and think a lot.

Be your best!'

# The Perryfield Post

## Wasn't it fabulous?

Just before half term the whole school trip (over two days) took place. The whole event was tailor made for Perryfields Infants and gave the children a real insight into nature.

There were 3 different activities and the children did all of them. The only time they stopped was for lunch and then for only 35 minutes. The children learnt how to read maps, pond dip, make dens and make art from natural resources.

We were very fortunate with the weather for both days. I would like to thank all of the parent helpers who came, without you these trips wouldn't be possible. As usual the children were extremely well behaved and the comments from the children, parents and staff were extremely positive.

The children came back to school and were buzzing from the trip. The quality and level of work they have produced from this exciting trip is

### Sports Day Fun

An afternoon of sporting fun was had by all yesterday. It was an opportunity for all of the children to demonstrate some of the sporting skills they have been developing over the year. The weather was kind and the on children cheered their friends. Thank you to everyone who turned up to cheer the children on and celebrate all of their achievements.

(Photos on the website)

fabulous and another example of how engaging real life experiences can stimulate and enthuse children with their learning.

(More photos on the website)



#### Perryfields Infant School

Volume 5 Issue 17 7th June 2019

#### Dates for your diary...

- 7th June-KS1 swimming starts for 6 weeks
- 10th—14th—Year 1 phonics check
- 11th June—Class photos
- 13th June—New children induction day
- 14th June—After school INFLATABLES FUNeveryone welcome
- 14th June—Non uniform day (£1 donation)
- 18th June—New children induction day
- 21st June—9.15am— Topaz Class assembly
- 22nd June-Year 2 Country Dancing at All Saints Church Fete at 2.15pm
- 25th June-Circuit Training Day
- 27th June—1.30 pm—New children food taster session
- 4th July-Year 2 disco at the junior school
- 11th July-Move around day and open evening with the Junior school (details to follow)
- 12th July—Last swimming
- 12th July-Reports to go home
- 15th July-10am-12.15pm 3 Tees County Final (8 children)



### Míní Olympics

On Wednesday 5th June the Year 2 children went to the Melbourne Stadium and took part in the Chelmsford Infant Schools Mini-Olympics. This was a fun morning of sporting activities and this year we represented the country of Kenya. The sun was shining and everyone really enjoyed the sporting activities on offer. All the Year 2 children took part and worked hard to do their best. Although this year we didn't win any medal I am pleased to say that all the teachers and parents were exceptionally proud of the children who displayed excellent sportsmanship, determination and superb behaviour.

(More photos on the website)



#### **Diary Dates continued....**

- 15th July—1.45pm Year 2 leavers assembly (Diamond Parents)
- 16th July—9.30am Year 2 leavers assembly (Pearl Parents)
- 16th July—Boswell's Celebration of Music concert at 6.30pm
- 23rd July—Last Day
- 24th July—Non Pupil Day staff INSET
- SUMMER HOLIDAYS



### The Big Question

Core Value—Self-belief

Next week we will be learning about having positive body images.

We will be looking at how the media polish photographs and alter how people look. We will be discussing how you should believe in yourself and be happy with how we look.

The Big Question is—What do you think we mean by selfesteem and body image?

Please discuss this further at home.

### Bounce, Bounce, Boing! - NOT LONG TO WAIT

On Friday 14th June, after school is our summer inflatables day. The children thoroughly enjoy this event and never seem to run out of energy. Come to school in NON-UNIFORM and bring a donation of £1.

The event is the biggest fund raiser of the year for the school and all monies raised will go towards resources for the children. This is even more important with reduced school budgets. The children have already decided that they would like an AstroTurf football pitch!

A letter went home in the book bags this week with an order form to purchase the wristbands in advance.

To ensure a successful day please can parents/carers volunteer to help on the day—even if it's for a small part of the day. The helper sheets will shortly be up in the reception area—THANK YOU

<u>Swimming Reminder</u>—Year 1 and 2 are now swimming on Friday's until the end of this term. Please remember to send your child into school with their swimming kit. Unfortunately we can no longer chase up forgotten swimming kits. If your child forgets their swimming kits, they will miss their lesson for that week.

Thank you for your co-operation.